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Inspection Services                                       

Department of Urban Development


Michael J. Nugent


                                                  Joseph E. Gray, Jr.

Manager                                                                                                                                Director

CITY OF PORTLAND

July 9, 1999

Joe Mamma Inc.

C/O Joseph Estes

The Basement

379 Fore St.

Portland, ME 04101

Re: The Basement, 379 Fore St., (032  F013)

Dear Mr. Estes,


Water samples obtained from the sump pump locations in the right pool room and the bar area on 7/7/99 revealed that there is Fecal Coliform  Bacteria present , in amounts that are too numerous to quantify.

This is indicative of the presence of raw sewage .  

This constitutes an immediate threat to the health of the staff and customers of the above establishment. 

This office recommends that you voluntarily cease operations until corrections can be made and a satisfactory reinspection occurs and all operations  comply with the standards set forth in Chapter 11 of the City's Ordinance. 

If you fail to voluntarily close,  our office will refer the matter to the City's Corporation Council to seek suspension of the license pending revocation hearing pursuant  to Chapter 15 of the City Code.

 
Please feel free to contact me at 874-8700, if you wish to discuss the matter or if you have any questions regarding this report.

Sincerely,

Mike Nugent

Manager of Inspection Services

cc/Ken Newton

389 Congress St  Portland, Maine 04101 (207) 874-8700  FAX  874-8716 TTY 874-8936


